Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
MRGMiami
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Four, announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIMES: Monday, March 18, 2019, 5:30 p.m., presentation at 6:00 p.m.

PLACE: African American Research Library and Cultural Center, 2650 Sistrunk Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33311

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The purpose of this Hearing is to give interested persons an opportunity to express their views concerning the location, conceptional design, and social, economic, and environmental effects of the proposed improvements. 

To review the project documents prior to the Public Hearing, they will be available to the public beginning on Monday, February 25, 2019, at the African American Research Library and Cultural Center, located at 2650 Sistrunk Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33311 (Monday and Wednesday 12 p.m. to 8 p.m., Tuesday and Thursday through Sunday 10 a.m. to 6 p.m.), and at the Florida Department of Transportation, District Four, 3400 W. Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33309 (Monday through Friday, 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.). The documents will remain on display and at http://browardat95.95express.com/ through Thursday, March 28, 2019.

Persons wishing to submit written statements or other exhibits, in place of or in addition to oral statements, may do so at the hearing or by sending them to Anson Sonnett, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33309. All exhibits or statements postmarked on or before March 28, 2019, will become part of the Public Hearing record. 

The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) pursuant to 23 U.S.C. 327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016 and executed by the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) and FDOT

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Mr. Anson Sonnett, P.E., Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309, (954)777-4474 (Telephone), or toll free at 1(800)336-8435 ext. 4474 or via email at Anson.Sonnett@dot.state.fl.us. 

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mr. Anson Sonnett, P.E., at (954)777-4474, or toll free at 1(800)336-8435 ext. 4474, or in writing to Florida Department of Transportation District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida, 33309, or via email at Anson.Sonnett@dot.state.fl.us.
Any persons who require translation services (free of charge) should also contact Mr. Anson Sonnett, P.E. at least seven (7) days before the Public Hearing. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Mr. Anson Sonnett, P.E., Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida, 33309, (954)777-4474 (Telephone), or toll free at 1(800)336-8435 ext. 4474, or via email at Anson.Sonnett@dot.state.fl.us.
